Lemont Township Board Meeting – July 12,2022

The Lemont Township Board meeting was held at the Township Offices at 1115 Warner Avenue, Lemont, IL.60439 on Tuesday, July 12, 2022. Supervisor Shackel called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. and the Pledge of Allegiance was said. Roll was called by Township Clerk Buschman; Molitor, Shackel and Virgilio-present; Blatzer and Nathanabsent.

A motion was made by Virgilio, 2nd by Molitor to approve the minutes of the June 2022 meeting. On roll call: Molitor, Shackel and Virgilio-ayes; Blatzer and Nathan -absent. Motion passed

Matters of the Public: Jeanette Daubarus spoke in regards to seeing total amounts paid in the treasurer's report. Rosa Robles spoke in regards to the tree in their driveway and has left messages. The tree is in the ROW. Also, the culvert pipe is collapsing in the driveway. Mark Labno will check the area. Also, Ken Chlibecki spoke about weeds and mowing on 118th Street, especially with so many kids living and playing in the area. Mark will also speak with someone from Cook County who does the mowing.

Treasurer's Report and Payment of Bills:

General Fund	\$ 82,079.62
Road & Bridge	\$ 25,149.73
Open Space	\$ 3,228.75
General Assistance	\$ 1,250.25

Motion to approve made by Molitor, 2nd by Shackel. On roll call: Molitor, Virgilio and Shackel-ayes; Blatzer and Nathan-absent. Motion passed.

REPORTS: Supervisor Shackel reported that the Alba Street parking lot had been surveyed. A tree on the Warner Street property must be removed. Discussion on security cameras placed on our properties. The catalytic converter was stolen from one of the PACE vehicles parked on Warner Avenue. Encouraging board members to attend the TOI (Township Officials of Illinois) (Township Officials of Illinois) Conference in Springfield in November. Discussion on price of employing Supporting Strategies.

Highway Commissioner: Mark Labno reported on working on drainage issues. There is a "hold" on work being done in Equestrian Estates because the gravel quarries are on strike which puts a hold on many road projects in the Chicagoland area. The crew is working on a grading between two homeowners where there is earth washing out.

Clerk: Barbara Buschman reported that she will be hosting the Cook County Clerk meeting on October 6.

Assessor: Joyce Black reported that Appeals are open until August 8th. Still no word on when tax bills will be sent out. May permits were entered and submitted to the Cook County Assessor's office. There were 141 permits from the Village of Lemont.

Open Space/Buildings; Since Kathy Henriksen retired, her duties have been spread out through the Staff. All building inspections have taken place. Early voting took place at Warner Avenue building was slow but went well, as did the Election on June 28th. The Junior Women will be having the Scarecrow Festival the 1st three weeks in September.

Transportation Report: Congratulations to Karen Liset on her retirement at the end of June. Karen did an excellent job and will be missed. She introduced her replacement Marybeth Nunzio, whom Karen trained and who many may know from her years at Lemont Park

District. Marybeth reported we assisted 179 seniors and 39 Handicapped residents in June.

As reported above, the catalytic converter was stolen. We also had 11 Van Pool runs in June transported our residents to medical appointments. WELCOME!

Township Administrator Report: Glenn Pasiewicz also welcomed

Marybeth Nunzio and Kudos to Karen Liset on her retirement. Some

accounts have been closed that have not been used.

Unfinished Business: none

New Business: Agenda for Strategic Planning Meeting on

Tuesday,7/26/22 at 5:30 – 7:30 p.m.

Motion to Adjourn by Virgilio, 2nd Molitor at 7:50 p.m. On roll call:

Molitor, Virgilio and Shackel-ayes. Blatzer and Nathan-absent.

Barbara A. Buschman-Township Clerk